

# FRIENDS OF MARKFIELD PARK

## FOMP Meeting Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> April 6.0pm- 7pm at the Café

**Present:** Abed (Pistachios Café), Charles Muganyi (resident), Deborah Cawkwell (FOMP Webmaster), Dr Fred Clark (MBeam Museum trustee and FOMP); Maggie Hulson (Gladesmore Community School teacher & local resident); Sarah Miller (Markfield Project), Sylvia Hurtado (local resident), Martin Hall (Senior Project Officer) Haringey Council

**Apologies:** Ken Brereton (Chair),

**Distribution list:** Sian Harrington (HLF Monitoring Officer), Frank Hunt (East Area Park Manager), Michael Bury (BTCV), Nadine Fraser (local resident), Aysin (Café Pistachio's representative), Jamie Lees (Haringey Sports Development Officer)

	ACTION
<p><b>Agree minutes</b> Last minutes of 8<sup>th</sup> Mar. passed with one amendment: remove Marcus from list of attendees (type error). Maggie informs that Gladesmore School has written to the Council objecting to the proposal to house London 2012 Security staff within the Park, and requested an update on this matter. Martin to enquire.</p> <p><b>Night Club Licence Application</b> A Full Premises Licence application submitted by Markfield Arts Ltd for 100-108 Markfield Rd (close to the Markfield Rd park entrance) is under consideration by Haringey Council (Dahlia Barratt – Licensing / Enforcement).</p> <p>The details of the application indicate this will be a nightclub open dusk till dawn. Objections have to be lodged by <b>14<sup>th</sup> May 2012</b>.</p> <p>A further Temporary Licence (valid on the day only) has also been applied for relating to an event on 12<sup>th</sup> May see advert: <a href="http://www.goatrance.de/goabase/party/details/66300">http://www.goatrance.de/goabase/party/details/66300</a></p> <p>The Friends of Markfield are agreed that the unsocial / criminal conduct arising from such an establishment are unacceptable and the following organisations are to formally object to the licence application:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Gladesmore School (already objected)</li><li>• Markfield Project</li><li>• Markfield BMuseum</li></ul>	MH

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Pistachios Café.</li> </ul>	
<p>In addition, Abed has informed his contacts in the Jewish Community</p>	
<p>Sarah to send to Deborah the format for objecting to Licences for distribution so that the objections may be couched in the correct language so that the objections are technically valid and are those that can lead to a refusal of the Licence application.</p>	SM
<p>Safer Neighbourhood Team for Seven Sisters / Tottenham Green informed.</p>	
<p>Sylvia to inform Crowland School Parents Association and Crowland Rd Synagogue.</p>	SH
<p>Sarah to inform Step to Step disability group and Earlsmead School.</p>	SM
<p>Sarah to send Dave Morris the details to forward on to his contacts in local residents associations.</p>	SM
<p>Deborah to add details of the Licence application to the Markfield website</p>	DC
<p>Charles would like to distribute a colour leaflet (compliment slip size) promoting the FoMP website. Martin can colour print and cut. Need volunteer to produce slip. Please contact Deborah.</p>	CM/MH
<p>Tynemouth Road Residents Association are aware and have objected.</p>	
<p>Deborah to contact Paul (via Mailing list) to inform Ferry Lane Action Group.</p>	DC
<p>Martin to let Jamie lees know so he can contact the Football Clubs &amp; Bowls Club</p>	MH
<p><b>Future Events / fundraiser ideas</b></p>	??
<p>Agreed that Group chase funding to move the picnic tables into the area near the café</p>	??
<p><b>Museum</b> has forwarded update from Ken as below:</p>	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Steam Days: 7th May' 4th June, 17th June, 15th July 27th August 23rd Sept.</li> <li>• Steampunk steam day and event 5th August, Steampunk market in Markfield Project main hall (we have hired hall). Other activities are being considered for outside (music, steampunk fashion competition, etc).. For this event we will be making a charge of £2:50 per adult for entrance to the Market and the Engine House. Subject to agreement these outside activities to take place using the grass areas around the cafe and between the concrete walls. With regard to the "Rave applicatio", we have objected expressing concern regarding traffic and parking (blocking the entrance to the park at Markfield Road entrance, and possible anti social activities extending into the park etc.</li> <li>• We will be at the Engine House on Sunday as we will be opening now on the second and fourth Sunday of each month in the summer</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Woodberry Down Baptist Church (via Charles) – seminar on May 8<sup>th</sup> at 7pm –</b></p>	

Human Trafficking and the Sex Industry. Contact Charles.

**BTCV** have been working with their volunteers to complete the Healing Community Garden. MH to ask Michael for a paragraph on work to date including sleeper repairs, rockery and pond, and herb planting.

**Café** has added hanging baskets, continuing with book exchanges, magic shows.

**Gladesmore School** – meeting with Headteacher to discuss future Pavilion management has not taken place (8<sup>th</sup> March minutes). *(NB A meeting took place but not with Headteacher.* MH to broker a meeting between Council Leisure Dept and Headteacher.

**Sports (March)**

Tai Chi is still taking place Wednesdays by Amphitheatre - Abed to invite them to use the Pavilion. Booking to be made via Bridget Badoe Mc Quick FOC tel. 8489 1414.

Zumba still taking place on Mondays 10am in Pavilion.

Jogging Group - still meeting

Walking Group – still meeting

Football – 3 games (2 senior, 1 junior)

Bowls Club – Seen bowling. MH to speak with Jamie to see if we can improve communications

Charles has been in contact with Football groups (Paul and Tyrone) with a view to promoting a couple of junior tournaments.

It is recognised that we need a notice board at the front of the pavilion cost £1500. Money needs to be raise to provide this.

**Voluntary hours**

	Feb -12		Mar -12	
	People	Hours	People	Hours
<b>Volunteering</b>				
Bowls Club	3	60	3	60
BTCV	12	9.75	25	22
Café	1	20	1	20
FoMP	5	20	5	20
Football teams	2	12	2	12
Jogging Group	1	8	1	8
Museum	5	200	5	200
Walking Group	1	8	1	8
<b>Total</b>	<b>30</b>	<b>338</b>	<b>30</b>	<b>350</b>

**Matters Arising**

This section should be raising issues in the Park. MH to try to get a member of

MH

A

MH

Parks Operations to attend future meetings. No items reported. Martin stated he was to escalate the lighting issues he has reported as detailed in minutes of 8<sup>th</sup> March.

**AOB** none

**Next meeting** – apologies not discussed - Error by MH and noted by group post meeting. As discussed with Deborah next meeting will be Tuesday 6.00pm at Markfield Pavilion or Project building on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> June.

MH